THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES
January 8, 2019

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on January 8, 2019, in the Kernersville Museum at 4:00 p.m.  The following members were present: Chris Langham, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Anne Coltrane, Kelly Hargett, ED, Jim Taylor Past President , Kim Herman , Bertha Prim, Doran Maltba, Mark Chandler, Angie Pearman, Molly Barber, Barbara Bull, and Wayne Mabe constituting a quorum. The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Jason Grubbs, 1st Vice President, and John Wolfe, ex-officio.  President called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.


Minutes for November 13, 2018, meeting electronically transmitted to all members. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.
              Kelly Hargett began by informing the Board with funeral arrangements for Madeline Shepperson:

                       Burial will be on Thursday

                       Service will be on Saturday from 12:00-2:00 at Russell Funeral Home

                       Cards may be sent to the funeral home to be delivered to the family

               The Board discussed a memorial in her name and the idea of dedicating the ornamental tobacco garden in her name or a speaking series was discussed.

               Kelly will find out more details and get back to the Board. Flowers and a card will be sent from the Board.

.
Treasurer’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, acting Treasurer, Treasurer and Finance, electronically transmitted attached to official minutes, went over her report highlighting the following items.
             Chicken stew and ice rink raised $7,482
             Business donations are behind and individual donations are up

      Treasurer’s report was accepted by the Board.

      Doran Maltbe announced that, beginning next month, he will present the report in the following 3 segments:

              Account summary

              Project related

              Budget assessment

.     Executive Director’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, went over her report highlighting the following items: Electronically  transmitted and  attached to official minutes:
              Facebook increased by 89%
              Instagram increased by 69%

              Twitter increased by 1,192%

       Kelly handed out a 2018 ice rink and Museum summary report, attached to official minutes.

       The ice rink will remain open in March on weekends and church youth groups will be contacted.

       After discussing Anne Coltrane’s idea of inviting the East Forsyth winning team to skate and see the exhibit, Board agreed that that might be too much.

   President’s Report: Chris Langham   No official report
  Collections Committee:  Did not meet
Exhibits and Programming Committee:  Did not meet
  Facilities and Property Committee: Kelly Hargett   Did not meet
     Marketing: Jason Grubbs Did not meet
    Resource Development:  Anne Coltrane Did not meet
        .

     Old Business:  None
New Business:  Chris Langham presented the idea of restructuring committees as discussed at the Executive Committee.
      Kelly Hargett suggested streamlining committees and will present a plan at the next meeting. Angie Pearman added that if there are less committees, it would be more comfortable and easier for members to join.

       ED announced that the chicken stew will be held October 19th.

       ED passed out cards with the password for members to use on the website to look at by laws, old minutes, contact information, etc.

           Tobacco plaques will be installed by Jan, 15th
           Inside of tobacco barn will be sealed to keep it drier

       Angie Pearman added that the tobacco exhibit will be added to the front room by Spring Folly.

            Also, the idea of Hidden Gems, popup pieces, will be added to the back room.

       Chris Langham praised Kelly Hargett and her family for her hard work on the ice rink. Board members agreed.

       Wayne Mabe suggested to members to let sponsors know how much they are appreciated.

       There was a discussion on running a Tuesday ad in the Kernersville News to thank ice rink sponsors.

       ED reported that a lot of people who skated also shopped downtown.

       Doran Maltba told the members that at the library, in the Paddison Room, there are many artifacts and the Board should appear before the Aldermen if we want anything. It was agreed that the next collections committee will meet with Doran to visit the library to view the artifacts.
        Mark Chandler wanted to make sure that donors understand that we will have the right to do as we see fit with donations. Angie and Kelly replied that we have that understanding.

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned 4:55 p.m.  






Respectfully submitted,





Kay Pinnix
                                                                                Secretary
